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Applicability of Radiation - Response Models
to Low Dose Protection Standards:
Topical Planning Meeting Minutes
Thursday May 10, 2018


Present:
Kris Troyer, Jillian Gardner-Andrews, Wanda Munn, Tony Brooks, Paul Rittmann, Bob Tibbatts, Jerry Woodcock, Alan Waltar, Steve Baker, Mike Leimon

By Telephone:
	Wayne Glines, Anna Markham

Not Present:
Jennifer Bean, Ron Kathren, Mike Lawrence, Virginia Cleary-Ivanoff


Attachments:
1. Agenda
2. Notes

Notes from the last meeting were approved.

The Tours agenda item was discussed first because Kris needed to leave early.  The planned B Reactor Tour and Concert were discussed.  Wanda said that the potential menu that she saw was not enticing.  She objected to lasagna.  Kris said that a different menu could be arranged.  Alan asked what kind of guidance we need to give to Kris.  Steve said that we need to be flexible as details are worked out.  Kris said that she would try to stay within the $90/attendee budget.  Jerry said that he was the only person who could sign contracts if that was needed.  Kris said that a contract might be needed to secure the busses and catering.

Wanda expressed concern that the proposed schedule was too demanding on attendees who arrive in Pasco the day of the B Reactor, many of whom will be suffering jet lag.  The possibility of shortening the concert was discussed.  Kris will try to deal with the concern.

Wanda said the she, Jillian and Kris were working to put together a plan to deal with the fact that there are no businesses or attractions near the hotel.  Alan expressed concern that airplane delays might cause some attendees to miss the B Reactor tour and concert.  Steve said that we can make arrangements to transport late arrivals to the reactor.  Alan assigned Kris, Wanda, and Steve to resolve these concerns.

Discussion turned to the Technical Program.  Tony asked Steve if we had gotten new abstracts in.  Steve said yes, a few have come in since the responses were sent out to those who submitted abstracts.  Tony is encouraging continued abstract submissions, noting that they can significantly enhance our program, especially the posters.  Jerry said that we are getting in 13 boards for poster display that should support 52 poster authors.  Jillian offered WSU equipment that might be useful.  Tony discussed concerns that have been expressed by authors but said that he had smoothed them over.  Alan asked if all authors had been notified of their role in the conference.  Steve said all but 13 have been notified.  Broadcast emails were used to notify those who have been notified in four categories: 1) poster and panel participant, 2) poster and not a panel participant, 3) oral presentation and panel participant, and 4) oral presentation and not panel participant.  The authors yet to be notified are those whom we are asking to participate more heavily, for example, to chair sessions or moderate panels.  Steve said that he is drafting the required notification and should get them out soon.  They are archived at 
http://www.umtanum.com/TopicalManagedFiles/_Program/index.html.  Mike Leimon said that he would try to be available to help Steve when future broadcast emails are sent.

Steve showed how he is keeping track of Program information on web pages.  Alan and Jerry said that the Preliminary Program should include the date that the program was established.  Steve will add the date to the title.

Discussion returned to concerns about conference attendees being held “captive” in the Pasco hotel with few options for diversions.  Changing break durations, providing entertainment, and setting up an outside area for congregation were discussed.

When Anna called in, Steve said that we need to provide appropriate recognition of Bruce Power support for the conference and suggested that we revisit obtaining Energy Northwest support.  Energy Northwest should be concerned if the conference shows major Bruce Power support and nothing from them.

Discussion turned to finances. Bob handed out three packages reporting on the conference financial status;
	Contributions / Contracts as of 4/19/2018
	Topical Meeting Financial Plan
	Explanation of changes to Budget Submission
The need to provide financial support for key conference attendees was discussed in detail.  This shifted the priorities for providing support somewhat.  Bob will adjust the budget to reflect the priorities.  Specifically, support to David Hoel is important because he in the only epidemiologist who will stand up to the epidemiologists supporting the Department of Energy Russian Health Studies Program.  Tony Hooker support is needed because he comes from Australia and is key support to Doug Boreham.  Ryoko Ando support is important because she comes from Japan with extensive knowledge of the international support to Fukushima residents responding to the radiation releases from reactor accidents but has no corporate sponsorship.  Alan will try to have Tony Hooker’s expenses shared with the Rad Research conference which he is attending the week before our conference.  David Brenner makes many presentations each year and probably will expect financial support.  We will probably offer students $1,000 support, but no student attendees have yet been solicited.

Wanda said that Virginia was moving to Oak Ridge, and she sent a report in which she said that no requests had been received for changes to the Web Site.  She said that she will update the status of conference registrations over the weekend.
The status of publications was next discussed.  Alan reported that the final approval package had been submitted.  Wayne reported that we will be able to provide all attendees with the Health Physics Society publication of conference abstracts for about $1 to $1.50 per copy.  Unlimited access to the abstracts from the publisher would be three to seven thousand dollars.  A decision to fund unlimited access was left unresolved.  Oregon State University Nuclear Science and Engineering will provide a platform for open source publication of conference papers, but we will need to manage the site content.  Wayne discussed the option for Public Broadcasting to record the conference.  A decision to fund this was left unresolved.

Alan asked Paul how many people have registered for the conference.  Paul said, “we have only a handful”, and that he needed to review the internal emails that the web site sends to itself in order to make a list.  Alan said that we need the information by May 22, and that he hopes that we will have at least 50.

Steve reported that we have about 96 abstracts and some are still coming in.  Tony estimated that we should have at least 80 attendees based on abstract submissions.

Jerry reported that we have purchased 13 poster boards that should support 52 poster displays.  Location of the posters and distribution of food among them to encourage attendees to engage with them was discussed.  Tony said that he would assign where each poster display is located to avoid having like-minded presenters from grouping together.

Jerry also reported on a meeting in which recommendations for a lanyard and badge holder were made.  Providing a thumb drive containing conference registration information and a pen-laser pointer were also recommended.  Wanda said that we must also provide ribbons for the badges to identify session chairs and panel moderators.  Funding for these items and an assignment for someone to procure the ribbons was left unresolved.

Wanda and Anna reported on their efforts to send emails to people that we would like to register for the conference.  She asked other committee members to give her email addresses to solicit.  Wanda and Anna also reported on the advertisements that we have provided to professional publications.

Alan reported that neither Bill nor Melinda Gates will be our banquet speaker.  Michael Shellenberger and other candidates were discussed, but no decision was made.

Action Items:
· Anna will do some footwork to try and get Wanda in contact with Sid of ENW.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tony said that he will contact Doug Boreham and ask him who is going to bring and which people we need to support.
· Wayne will check with NWTV to get an estimate for an audio recording (for transcription purposes)
· Paul needs to get an up-to-date list of registrations and send it to Alan before May 22nd.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 4:30PM.
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